

12 September 2022

Ms Thirza White General Secretary Community and Public Sector Union - Tasmanian Branch Email: T.White@tas.cpsu.com.au

Dear Ms White

The Tasmanian Government is committed to giving our hard-working State Service employees a pay rise that is fair, reasonable, and affordable and we continue to work with unions on a number of new Agreements, with negotiations progressing and being undertaken in good faith.

We recognise the increased cost of living pressures on Tasmanian households, and we are committed to find a way forward to resolve outstanding issues that are preventing our agreements from being finalised.

That's why, in line with this commitment, I would like to invite all unions to a round table meeting to be chaired by myself to discuss any issues of importance and potential solutions. Also present at the meeting will be the Secretary of the Department of Premier and Cabinet, Jenny Gale, and representatives from the State Service Management Office.

This is an opportunity to bring everyone together to work collaboratively.

Please join me for this roundtable meeting from 12 noon to 1.30 pm this Thursday, 15th September in the Level 11 Reception Room, 15 Murray Street, Hobart. I would appreciate if you could please RSVP to my Diary Manager, Mandy Brown, by email to: mandy.brown@dpac.tas.gov.au by COB Wednesday 14 September.

Yours sincerely

Jeremy Rockliff MP

Premier